Minutes - General Meeting of Wentworth Falls Garden Club

Thursday 13th November 2014 – Wentworth Falls School of Arts Hall.
President – Celeste Shadie

· Addressed the membership.
· Welcomed visitors: Audrey Sanderson, Chris Morsby, Sue Portwin, William Meadows, Eleanor Bate.
· Advised members of Q&A  and Garden Tips changes.
· Requested volunteers for 2015 Morning Tea duties and food roster. Passed out rosters to members to be filled in.
· Advised members of GCA BM Zone meeting on Saturday, 15th November. 
· Shared general content of WFGC report for GCA BM Zone AGM and general meeting.
Secretary – Gai Horrocks
Advised members:
· GCA calendars have arrived. Please collect orders from Secretary.
· GCA magazine, summer edition and previous editions, available in library.
Directed members’ attention to Noticeboard area.

· GCA BM Zone newsletter.
· Sarah Childs. Herbaceous peonies. Forty Bends, Lithgow.
· Anne Elliot Slow Foods BM. Kitchen Gardens. Pullout feature in Gazette newspaper.
· 2015 General Meeting Schedule. First meeting Thursday 8th January 2015.

Financial Report - Henry Nelson

As per Statement of Accounts 1st October – 31st October 2014
Total Funds: $4,138.14     Total Income: $1,698.04     Expenditure: $1,892.25

Available Funds: $3,943.93

Move acceptance of Financial Report: Henry Nelson. Seconded: Fran Craze.
Treasurer advised:
· Donation of $300 to WFFB.
· Income: new and renewal subscriptions, lanyards, entrances, plant stall, garden tips sheets, calendars, tours, Bathurst trip, uncollected tour refunds, Christmas lunch, bank interest.
· Expenditure: Speaker- Meera Jarvis, Morning Tea, raffles/door prizes, hall hire, postage, calendars, Berry trip refunds, Bathurst transport, Bathurst trip.
Welfare – Lea Nelson
· John Waldron – card sent. Welcomed back.
· Betty Allen - welcomed back after extended absence.
Publicity – Narelle Nolan

· Newsletter. Main article: Libby Cameron, Guest Speaker. 
· Newsletter. Article on Jenny Priestley. The rescue of plants after their St Ives property was resumed by NSW Government for building of units. Establishing the rescued plants in their Wentworth Falls garden.
· Newsletter. Directions to Janine and Peter Shoemark’s Garden Ramble.
· Gazette. Monthly announcement of WFGC meeting and details.
· Next WFGC Newsletter is January, 2015. Article – curl grubs.
Library – Carol Conway

· Thanked members for return of books and DVDs.
· Advised purchase of Australian content items
              DVDs: Wildflowers, Australian Rose Gardens and Windyridge Mt Wilson.
.      Book:  Wychwood, Tasmania.
Tours and Functions – Sharon Phillips

· Christmas function. WFCC. 60+ members attending.
· Michael Cooper, who is recuperating well, will be attending. 
· Roses and Clematis Ramble today at Janine and Peter Shoemark’s garden.
· Bathurst Spring Spectacular trip aka the Secret Sandwich Search. Great trip.
· Bathurst Garden Club. Possible trip to WFGC and gardens.
· 2015 Plans:
                 Plant Collectors Fair

                 Mayfield in Spring. Easy access Water Garden. Combined with Oberon garden. 
                 Central Coast including mushroom farm.
                 Windyridge, Mt Wilson also a possibility.

· Thank You cards: Kevin and Fran, Janine, Anne Llewellyn Bathurst Spring Spectacular.
Morning Tea:

On Jane’s suggestion, the Secretary asked for number of Gluten intolerant members. At least six members noted. In future Morning Tea will include at least one Gluten free plate.
It was also brought to members’ attention that the disposable cups used for Morning Tea are biodegradable and suitable for seedlings.
Speaker – Introduced by Celeste Shadie

Libby Cameron. Horticulturist. Garden writer and Tours Leader – Gardens of Holland and Belgium including Floriade and Keukenhof. 
Celeste wished Merry Christmas on behalf of Committee
Meeting closed…11.50am
Next Meeting: Thursday 8th January 2014: Guest Speaker: Lorraine McMiles.
